
Bay Music Boosters Board Meeting 9/10/2014 
  
Liese Nainiger, Pres. 
Iris McDonald, V.P. 
Carole Lynn Stradtman, Treasurer 
Barb Caskey,  
Pat Murphy, Corresponding Secretary 
Julie Harms, Recording Secretary 
  
Directors 
Darren Allen BHS Band 
Mark Awad BMS Band 
Carrie Singler, Orchestra 
Devon Gess, Choral 
Leann Rohlke, Rockettes 
  
Meeting called to order 7 p.m. 

  
Director's Reports: 
Mr. Allen: Marching Band 

• 9/20 Band festival at North Royalton, $6 at the door. 9/27 Band festival at 
Parma's Byers field, $6 at the door. 

• 11/3 Varsity concert, video and audio recording by SoundWaves. 

• 9/19 premiering the Swing show. 

• Jazz band is off to a great start. 

• Introduced Mr. Donofrio, student teacher from Baldwin Wallace. 

• New sound system for auditorium has not been decided on. 

  
Mr. Awad: Middle School band 

• 5th graders chose their instruments. 

• Jazz band auditions will take place this week and next. 

• 8th grade joining the BHS marching band 9/26 during the pregame show. 
  
Mrs. Gess: Choral 

• Thank you to parents for helping with tux and dress fittings. 

• Treble choir will be getting new dresses, old dresses will go to freshmen 
girls; new ties need to be purchased for freshmen boys. 

• A capella choir has been invited to perform at the OMEA convention. 

• A commissioned piece of music will be performed in Oct. 
  
Mrs. Rohlke: Rockettes 

• Working on swing show. 

• Had mini Rockettes night at the first football game. 106 girls participated. 
  
Mrs. Singler: Strings 



• Expecting 2/11 therefore Orchestra will not perform in the state contest. 
Instead a clinician will be brought in and there will be a concert. 

• Orchestra is selling spiritwear. Ana Walker had the winning design.  

• Oct. 29 concert students can wear some Halloween costumes. Will be 
performing the score from Psycho and a piece based on the Tell Tale 
Heart. The Chamber Orchestra will perform "In the Hall of the Mountain 
King". 

• Chamber Orchestra will perform in Lakeshore Orchestra Festival at Avon 
Lake High School. 

• Parents please sign up to volunteer on Orchestra website. 
  
 

Committee/Board Reports: 
 
Liese Nainiger, President 

• Using Paypal for donations and purchases has been effective.  

• Uniforms were issued. Need to purchase more hat boxes. 

• Issuing tuxes and dresses in the evening was very successful. 

• 31 cumberbunds/bowties were purchased. Plan to buy one tuxedo and a 
few more jackets. 

  
Barb Caskey, Membership 

• The membership drive was a success. Only 2 routes were not staffed. The 
Do Not Knock registry made the fundraiser more difficult. The route 
packages will be updated before next year. Thank you to all parent 
volunteers. 

  
Pat Murphy, Corresponding Secretary 

• Read thank you notes from scholarship winners. 

• Requested a list of volunteers for this marching band season to prepare 
Varsity Show slide show. 
 

Treasurer's Report: Carole Lynn Stradtman 

• Working on converting budget and checkbook to Quicken.  

• 2014-2015 budget is $28, 064.55. Membership drive raised $18,023. 

• Reminded directors, board members and committee members to use tax 
exempt number for purchases. 

 
  
New Business: 
Liese Nainiger - The By Laws Revision Committee needs a chairperson. 
  
Next Meeting: Oct. 8, 2014 7 PM 
 
Meeting Adjourned 


